
 

 

Dates for the 

diary…. 

   

Mon 11th - 22nd 
March 

 Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel  See previous letter for details 

Mon 11th – 18th 
March  

 The Big Plastic Count  See previous letter. We’d love to 
encourage you to take part in this 
campaign 

Fri 15th March  Red Nose Day Non uniform, silly hair. Suggested 
donation £1 for Comic Relief 

Tues 19th March  Rocksteady Performance All Rocksteady parents are invited to this 
term’s concert at 10am 

Wed 20th March 9.30am Easter Service at All Saints’ 
Church 

Parents Welcome 
PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

Fri 22nd April  Easter Bingo at Emscote Details to follow 

Mon 25th March – 
Fri 5th April 

 Easter Holidays  

Mon 8th April  Children return to school  

Wed 10th April All Day Year 6 To Coventry Cathedral More details to follow 

Mon 22nd April  Class and Group Photographs  

Mon 29th April – 
Thurs 2nd May 

 Year 5 Bikeability Training All children need a roadworthy bike and 
helmet  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

We reach the end of another busy week in school. As you will know, we had a visit 
from Ofsted on Tuesday and Wednesday; for those who are not aware, it takes a 
few weeks for the report to be written and sent to us and we will send you a copy 
as soon as it has been finalised.  
Yesterday, we had a lovely day celebrating World Book Day and children and 
adults alike looked great in their costumes. The children had opportunities to share 
their favourite books and completed a range of activities. Today, we are looking 
forward to welcoming many of you into school for our annual Mother's Day 
afternoon tea. Next week, we would like to encourage as many families as possible 
to take part in the 'Big walk, scoot and wheel to school' campaign, travelling as far 
as you can manage without arriving in your cars. We would also like to encourage 
you to take part in the 'Big Plastic Count' next week - we continue to encourage our 
children to develop as global citizens, thinking about some of the world's big issues.  
Wishing you a lovely weekend.  
 

Kind regards, Mrs Sutherland 



Mon 6th May  Bank Holiday  

Mon 13th – Thurs 
16th May 

 Year 6 SATs week Please try to avoid making appointments 
for Year 6 children in school time during 
this week 

Mon 27th – Fri 
31st May  

 May Half Term Holiday  

Mon 3rd June  Inset Day  

Tues 4th June  Children return to school  

Wed 5th June 4-6pm Aylesford Central Athletics 
Competition for years 5 & 6 

If selected, parents will need to transport 
their children to this event after school 

Wed 12th June 4-6pm Aylesford Central Athletics 
Competition for years 3 & 4 

If selected, parents will need to transport 
their children to this event after school 

Wed 26th June All Day All Saints’ Sports Day Further info to follow 

Thurs 4th July  All Saints’ Reserve Sports Day  

Tues 9th July  Choir Event at Royal Albert Hall More info to follow 

Wed 10th July  Transition Day Children spend the day in their new year 
groups/ schools 

Fri 12th July  School Reports Out  

Tues 16th July 10am Rocksteady Summer Term 
Performance 

Parents of Rocksteady players welcome 

Fri 19th July  Break up for the Summer 
Holidays  

 

    

 

Young Voices 

After months of practice and dedication, our school choir attended Young Voices concert on 22/2/24 in 

World Resorts Arena in Birmingham. They performed with a live band as part of 5,400 children’s choir 

in front of an audience. The two hours long concert was filled with celebrities, stage effects and most 

importantly lots of fun. It was a day that will remain in everyone's memory for a very long 

time. Congratulations to all the children who took part in this special event. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 



Year 6 Magistrate Workshop Day 
On 29th February, Year 6 were visited by three magistrates from our local magistrates court. We started the day 
by completing a ‘Crime, law and consequences’ workshop. We learnt about what happens in court, the people 

who work in court, skills required to be a magistrate and 
consequences of breaking the 
law. The second part of the 
session consisted of a ‘Mock 
Trial’. Year 6 pupils became 
members of the court 
(witnesses, usher, magistrates, 
court solicitors and local police 
etc) whilst others acted as 
‘Court Reporters’ and ‘Court 
artists’. We all followed the trial 
carefully and considered the evidence. In this case, Sam Little was 
found guilty of cyber bullying! 
 

 
Global Goals 12 Project 

Our One World Link schools project is about helping children and communities understand the need for a 

more responsible use of materials which avoids waste and pollution. At All Saints’ we have chosen to focus 

on recycling plastic and to support a campaign to create a Global Plastics Treaty. 

This term we have had fun making things by re-using what 

would otherwise be thrown away, making musical instruments 

and Artwork. We are also collecting lots of different materials to 

send off to TerraCycle recycling 

projects; crisp packets, old pens and 

old glue-sticks. 

 Year 6 members of Bo Club 

designed this poster. 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



Emily’s Charity Donation 

On Saturday 10th February Emily had her hair cut off for the Little 

Princess Trust. The charity was set up by Hannah Tarplee’s parents after 

she died from a Wilms Tumour. Hannah loved her hair 

and losing it was very traumatic. When she died in 2005 

her parents wanted other children who had lost their hair 

from cancer or other conditions to be given free wigs.  

The Little Princess Trust has helped thousands of young 

people regain their confidence and identity by giving them 

a real hair wig. The charity also funds lifesaving research 

into childhood cancers. Each wig costs £550 to make. You can read more about the charity 

at https://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/ and donate using the link 

https://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/donate-money 

Emily would like to thank Tanya at The Hair Lounge on 

Emscote Road for cutting her hair in the way required for 

the wigmakers. Tanya used to go to All Saints and left in 

2002 when Mr Allgate was the headteacher. This was 

Tanya’s third time cutting hair for the charity and donated 

£5 as did another customer who was there at the same 

time.  

There will be a display about the charity and a donation box in school. 

 

Educaters School Lunch Costs 
 
We have been notified that from 1st April 2024 the cost of school meals will increase to £2.65 per 
day or £13.25 per week.  
 

Mr Gammon and the London Marathon 
 
As we reported in the February newsletter Mr Gammon is running the London Marathon next 
month to raise money for Missing People Charity. You can still donate to this worthy cause Click 
here. We wish him the best of luck! 

Tesco Community Champion 

We would like to thank Tesco Warwick who support our local community, 

including our school. They have recently provided us with new items of 

school uniform and clothing for our families as well as previously making 

donations of food for various school events.  If you are ever asked to 

complete a survey through their checkout please feel free to mention 

Melissa, their community champion. 

Safe and Active Schools - Be Bright Be Seen. 

Being visible to other road users is important all year round, whether 
walking, cycling, scooting or wheeling. However, it is especially important 
during the autumn and winter months when days are shorter and evenings 
longer.  
We can improve our visibility and help drivers and other road users see us 
by wearing light, bright and fluorescent clothing or accessories in the day, and reflective clothing or 
accessories in the evening.   
If cycling, we must make sure our bicycles have a working white front light, and red back light.  
A simple message is to help us remember this is ‘Be Bright Be Seen’. Please see video animation below 
Be Safe Be Seen Video 

https://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/
https://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/donate-money
https://2024tcslondonmarathon.enthuse.com/pf/jack-gammon?fbclid=IwAR2snA8CxoQs6hhXcERFmUbtoe9NCHg_hUz8xZxhE6efV0s4ds-yy6Taft4?utm_source=share&utm_medium=whatsapp?utm_source=share&utm_medium=whatsapp
https://2024tcslondonmarathon.enthuse.com/pf/jack-gammon?fbclid=IwAR2snA8CxoQs6hhXcERFmUbtoe9NCHg_hUz8xZxhE6efV0s4ds-yy6Taft4?utm_source=share&utm_medium=whatsapp?utm_source=share&utm_medium=whatsapp
https://www.facebook.com/WCCSafeActiveTravel/videos/if-you-are-heading-out-this-evening-make-sure-to-be-bright-and-be-seen-by-fellow/830329411316724/


Spaghetti Maths Club 

Due to the success of this new club this term we are pleased to offer it again after Easter. Children who 

attended last term who enrol again will get a discount. Please sign up at spaghettimaths.co.uk 

 
Free School Meal Eligibility 

Families who receive the following are eligible for free school meals: 

 Income Support 
 Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 
 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 
 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
 The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 
 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross 

income of no more than £16,190) 
 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
 Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than 

£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

If you think you may be eligible you can apply at https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-
learning/apply-free-school-meals 

If your child receives free school meals they are also entitled to Pupil Premium, this is extra funding paid 
directly to school for each pupil who is eligible. It can help to fund valuable teaching and learning support to 
improve your child’s pupil’s education including funding for trips, clubs and music lessons. 

PRIMARY ORCHESTRA DAY  
 
On Saturday 13th April, Orchestra of the Swan, in collaboration with the Warwick Schools Foundation are 
hosting a Primary Orchestra Come and Play Day.  
This will be a chance for young musicians to be part of a full-size symphony orchestra for the day, play 
alongside professional musicians, and work on some fantastic music with musicians from other schools in 
the county.  
Places are open to any primary aged children learning an instrument of the orchestra (Violin, Viola, Cello, 
Double Bass, Trumpet, French Horn, Trombone, Tuba, Percussion, Oboe, Flute, Clarinet or Bassoon). We 
will be working on music with differentiated parts available for all instruments to accommodate musicians 
from beginner to grade 5+, so whatever your level, there will be a part for you. If your child is below grade 

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals


1, we would still love for them to attend, just please indicate their ability on the form so we can organise 
suitable music.  
This workshop is free to all participants, all you need to do is sign up by clicking this link and completing the 
registration form here: https://forms.gle/FruZVQyF7qY3DuvY9 
Deadline for registering to attend is Friday 5th April 2024  
Location: King’s High Auditorium, Warwick School, Myton Road Warwick, CV34 6PP  
Refreshments: Please bring a packed lunch and a snack. Don’t forget to bring a drink with you. 
 

"A Mind of their own" by Care for the Family 

 

A MIND OF THEIR OWN - a great event for parents/carers and anyone working with children about 

building your child’s emotional wellbeing. The most local event is to be held in Coventry on Tuesday, 

June 4 · 7:30 - 10pm. Early bird ticket price of £6 runs out on 14th March. Standard ticket price £11. 

In an anxious and confusing world, this event will give parents, carers, and anyone working with young 

people, practical and preventative tools to help your children build strong emotional resilience and healthy 

mental wellbeing. For more information or to book please follow the link below. 

https://www.careforthefamily.org.uk/events/tourevents/a-mind-of-their-own/ 

Compass Connect for Health Newsletter 

Please click here for the latest Compass Newsletter 
 
 
Family Information Service Newsletter 
Please follow the link below for their latest newsletter 
https://mailchi.mp/warwickshire/family-information-service-newsletter-1222532?e=381cb3651d 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://forms.gle/FruZVQyF7qY3DuvY9
https://www.careforthefamily.org.uk/events/tourevents/a-mind-of-their-own/
https://www.compass-uk.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/C4H-March-Newsletter-2024.pdf?utm_source=WSHWBS&utm_campaign=7edfdde426-April_Newsletter_Professionals_COPY_02&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_f00493dc86-7edfdde426-507989521
https://mailchi.mp/warwickshire/family-information-service-newsletter-1222532?e=381cb3651d


 

 
 
 



Warwick School Easter Action 
We are delighted to inform you that booking for EASTER ACTION 2024 is now open! 

 What we are running 

 KINGSLEY SCHOOL 
o Fun Short Courses - available for children in Years 2 to 7 

 WARWICK SCHOOL 
o Cygnets - available for children in Reception and Year 1 
o Super Choice - available for children in Years 2 to 7 
o Action Plus – available for 12-14 year olds 

Please see below and follow the link to see what exciting activities we have on offer! 

https://www.warwickschool.org/easter-action-2024 
  

Date Courses available Age (School Year 
Groups) 

Mon 25th to Thurs 
28th March 
Tues 2nd to Fri 5th April 

KINGSLEY - Fun Short Courses 
WARWICK – Super Choice 
WARWICK - Cygnets 
  

2 – 7 
2 – 7 
Reception – Year 1 
  

Wed 3rd and Thurs 4th April WARWICK – Action Plus 12-14 year olds 

  
The following additional services are also available: 

 KINGSLEY 
o Early Birds Activities (8.00am – 9.00am) for children in school years 2 to 7 
o Night Owls (16.30pm – 18.00pm) for children in school years 2 to 7, including tea 

 WARWICK 
o Early Birds Swim (8.00am – 9.00am) for children in school years 2 to 7 
o Early Risers (8.00am – 9.00am) for children in Reception and Year 1 
o Night Owls (16.30pm – 18.00pm) for children in Reception to Year 7, including tea 

 Kingsley School - Fun Short Courses 

Our Fun Short Courses at Kingsley School will include Fun Activities, Pottery, Drama with Lizzie, Robot 
Wars Experience, Art & Craft, Curious Creatures, Fun with Felt, Jewellery Making, Hockey & Handball, 
Animation, Football & Cricket, Net & Wall Games, Street Dance with Liz, Invasion Games, Young 
Engineers and Multi-Sports! 

Warwick School – Super Choice 

Super Choice is open to boys and girls from School Years 2 to 7 (up to and including 12 year olds) and 
children will get to choose from a variety of exciting activities throughout the day. Our Super Choice 
programme is bookable by the school year group your child is in. Please see the table below for details of 
which group to book for your child.  

School Year    Group Name   

School Year 2 and 3 girls  Swans  

School Year 2 and 3 boys   Kestrels  

 School Year 4 and 5 girls   Kingfishers  

 School Year 4 and 5 boys  Hawks  

School Year 6 and 7 girls and boys  Herons & Eagles  

Example activities for Super Choice will include: Indoor Archery, Cricket, Basketball, Didi cars (Y2-3), 
Bouncy Castle (Y2-3), Kapla, Badminton (Y4-7), Bo Karts (Y4-7), Disc Golf, Handball, Fun Swimming, 
Indoor and Outdoor Giant Games, Molkky, Hockey, Football, Tchoukball, Computers, Netball, Tennis, Darts 
(Y4-7), Table Tennis (Y4-7), Chess, Rounders/Tee Ball, plus much more! 

Furthermore, our specialist activities for Easter Action will include: Pony Petting, Forest School, Jewellery 
Making, Art & Craft, Mini Zoo, Fencing, Wall Climbing, Pottery, Fun with Felt, Fun Cookery, Martial Arts, 
Magic with Paul, Dance with Liz, Interior Design, Yoga, Steel Pan Drumming, Robot Wars Experience, 
Animation, Balloon Modelling - and NEW for Easter - Parkour! 

https://www.warwickschool.org/easter-action-2024


Please note – activities will vary from day to day and are subject to change. 

 Warwick School - Cygnets 
Our Cygnets group is open to boys and girls from Reception and School Year 1.  

Led by our experienced Early Years Practitioner, children will experience a number of different exciting 
activities each day, including: Art and Craft / Multi-Sport / Indoor and Outdoor play / Bouncy Castle / Kapla 
& Unu / Mini Basketball / Nature Trails / plus much more!  

Plus, our specialist activities for Easter include: Pony Petting / Jewellery Making / Mini Zoo / Bouldering / 
Magic with Paul / Martial Arts / Street Dance with Liz / Yoga and Robot Wars Experience! 

Please note that our Cygnets group is only available at WARWICK, and activities will be running on specific 
days only. 

Warwick School - Action Plus 

Over Easter, we will be offering four exciting courses for our 12-14 year old age group: 

 Water Polo and Team Sports 
 Board Game Café 
 Parkour 
 Action Plus ‘Fab Three’ (Animation, Pottery and Magic) 

 Making a booking 

For more information and to make your booking, please visit our 
website: https://www.warwickschool.org/easter-action-2024 
 

 

https://www.warwickschool.org/easter-action-2024


 
 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


